
RIPPLE PARISH COUNCIL 

NOTICE OF ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 

Notice is hereby given that the Annual Parish Meeting will be held at Ripple Parish Hall, 
School Lane, Ripple, Tewkesbury, Glos, GL20 6EU on Friday 28 May 2021 at 7.00pm 

Members of Ryall, Holly Green, The Grove, Naunton, Uckinghall and Ripple Parish are 
invited and encouraged to attend the however due to Covid restrictions only 10 will be 

permitted. If you wish to attend in person please register with the Clerk by e-mail – 
clerk@rpcworcs.co.uk by 26th May, places will be allocated on a first come first served basis. 
If you are unable to secure a place at the meeting but have matters you wish to raise please 
contact the Clerk by e-mail so we can ensure it is raised on your behalf. Please note only 

people who have registered and secured a place with the Clerk will be allowed to 
enter the council meeting. 

The Parish Meeting is an opportunity for members on the Electoral Roll for Ryall, Holly Green, The 
Grove, Naunton, Uckinghall and Ripple to raise any matters of concern that relate to their local 
community.  

AGENDA 

1. Introduction and welcome by the Chairman 
2. To confirm and agree Minutes of Annual Parish Meeting held on 17 May 2019 
3. Chairman’s Report 
4. Introduction of Martin Allen, Councillor for Worcestershire County Council. 
5. Ripple Parish Council-Update on Finances. 
6. Report on Malvern Hills District Council from Councillor Jeremy Owenson. 
7. Report on Planning issues in Parish. 
8. Invitation to electors to raise any matters of interest  
9. Any other business 

 

PHIL ALDRIDGE 
CHAIRMAN 

RIPPLE PARISH COUNCIL 
17 MAY 2021 

 
MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC IN ATTENDANCE WILL BE REQUIRED TO SIGN IN AND OBIDE 
BY STRICT COVID GUIDELINES MAINTAINING SOCIAL DISTANCING AND WEARING A 
FACE MASK UNLESS EXEMPT ON MEDICAL GROUNDS. 


